

Roby Park Primary School Newsletter

No. 22

Friday 23rd March 2023

This week's news...

Easter Discos this Thursday



EYFS & KS1 children can wear their Easter disco clothes to school due to the timings of their discos. KS2 will wear school uniform as normal. All disco tickets cost £2 and can be purchased on Parent Pay only. All the information has been circulated via a letter on socials, Class Charts and the website. The letter can be found here: https://robyparkprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/03/30.3.23-Easter-Disco.docx

Page 2 Newsletter

Attendance and Punctuality

Attendance for week commencing 20.3.23										
Nursery	Reception	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6			
94.3%	91.8%	92.3%	90.4%	94.5%	92.3%	94.7%	93.8%			
Punctuality for week commencing: 20.3.23										
Punctuality for	or week comme	ncing: 20.3.23								
Punctuality for Nursery	Reception	rear 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6			

Whole school attendance has dropped to 93% this week. Holidays will occur warnings and £120 fine per parent per child should unauthorised holidays continue following a warning. There were 619 minutes of missed learning this week due to poor punctuality. Parents/carers need to make sure their children don't fall behind because they are late. Gates open at 8.40am and learning starts at 8.45am. 23 children from 16 families were late this week and some multiple times. 14 unauthorised lates in the space of 10 weeks will result in a fixed penalty notice. Please be on time. If your child has repeatedly been late, expect a home visit from the Local Authority Attendance Team.

. If your child is missing school, they are missing out on learning, enrichment experiences and time with their friends which all will have a negative impact upon their wellbeing.

King's Coronation Tea Towels





Our children have worked hard on creating their regal class tea towels, ahead of the King's Coronation. Celebrate the coronation of the King with personalised tea towels and other exciting products printed with your child's King or Queen's themed self portrait.

All login information has been sent via Class Charts and Facebook. To order, login at www.mychildsart.co.uk/order by choosing the Parent Portal Order button. Use the login details issued, order and pay online and orders will be sent directly to your home.

There is also an early bird offer so you can save 10% off your order! Enter the code RobyPark during checkout—available on orders before midnight on 5th April.

No Mobile Phones on Site

Use of mobile phones are not permitted **anywhere** on our premises, for any reason. Please make sure mobiles are put away before entering and leaving our gates otherwise a member of staff will have to ask you to leave the premises.



Newsletter Page 3

Summer Term 1 Extra-Curricular Clubs



Due to staff training, strike days and other school events, clubs from Spring term 2 will carry on in Summer term 1 with the same attendees so children can enjoy their clubs for a greater number of sessions. There is no need to reapply for places. Clubs will continue from Monday 24th April.

Easter Holiday Camp

Our Easter Holiday Camp is now full! If you have booked online, please make sure you have paid for your child's sessions by Thursday 30th March.

Sessions cost £12.50 per day and £6.50 for any additional siblings. All children need to bring with them a bottle of water and packed lunch.



Eco Council



Our Eco Council have been super busy over the past couple of weeks, taking on different roles and responsibilities within the committee. They have been working hard on their actions to help us apply for the Eco Schools Award.

They will be creating a half termly Eco Council newsletter to share with you which will include lots of ideas and tips on how you can help support biodiversity at home and energy saving tips! Watch this space....

End of Term

Th Spring term ends this Friday at 1pm.

The new Summer term begins on Monday 17th April at 8.40am. Children can come to school in their school shorts and pink summer dresses. Children must wear school shoes as normal—white shoes, sandals or jelly shoes are not permitted.



Uniform Expectations—Reminder

A polite reminder that your child should be prepared for school and in the correct uniform every day. If children are sent in to school with the wrong uniform, PE kit or footwear, parents will be called and asked to bring the correct items in immediately.

Dates for your diary

Date	Spring Term 2 Events					
20,2,23	Start of term,					
1,3,23	Forest School for Y2 & Y6.					
2,3,23	World Book Day					
3,3,23	Y2 Class Assembly - prompt 9am start, Please be early,					
3,3,23	Adult Bingo Party Night (7-10pm).					
7.3.23	It's Your Child's Life Parent Programme for Y3/4 parents - Session #1					
8,3,23	Forest School for Y3 & Y4.					
9,2,23	Spring Progress Meetings,					
9.2.23	Adult Bingo Fundraising Night					
10,3,23	YI Class Assembly - prompt 9am start, Please be early,					
13,3,23	YR trip to Imagine That Discovery Centre					
14.3,23	У2 Catalyst Museum Trip - Materials Workshop,					
14.3.23	It's Your Child's Life Parent Programme for Y3/4 parents - Session #2					
15,3,23	Forest School for Y5,					
17.3.23	Mothers' Day Celebration Services,					
21.3.23	World Down Syndrome Day.					
21.3.23	It's Your Child's Life Parent Programme for Y3/4 parents - Session #3					
22,3,23	Y4 Catalyst Museum Trip - Solids, Liquids & Gases Workshop,					
22,3,23	Forest School for YR & YI,					
23,3,23	УЗ Catalyst Museum Trip - Light Workshop,					
24.3.23	У6 Catalyst Museum Trip - Light Workshop,					
24,3,23	YR Class Assembly – prompt 9am start, Please be early,					
28,3,23	It's Your Child's Life Parent Programme for Y3/4 parents - Session #4					
28,3,23	YI Catalyst Museum Trip - Soap Suds Workshop,					
29.3.23	У5 Catalyst Museum Trip - Making a Medicine					
30,3,23	Easter Discos (EYFS 2-3pm; KSI 3-4pm; KS2 4,15-5,15pm).					
31,3,23	Easter Egg Hunt,					
31,3,23	End of term @ lpm.					

Y3/4 It's Your Child's Life Parent Programme sessions 5 & 6 will continue on 18th and 25th April.

These dates are subject to change so please keep an eye on Class Charts for weekly updates.



If your contact details change at any time, please inform the office.

It is important we can contact you in case of emergencies. We must have <u>TWO</u>

emergency contacts per pupil.